2007 has been a busy and productive year for Tectonic Studies Group. The primary meeting of the group is the annual meeting which, in January 2007, was held in Glasgow, organized by Zoe Shipton and Clare Bond. The meeting was well attended by ~120 delegates. A number of prizes are awarded annually, reflecting TSG’s core activity of fostering the work of up-coming postgraduate researchers and outstanding undergraduate students. At the meeting, the Ramsay Medal was presented to Dr. Elisabetta Mariani (Manchester) for her work Experimental deformation of muscovite shear zones at high temperatures under hydrothermal conditions and the strength of phyllosilicate-bearing faults in nature (E. Mariani, K. H. Brodie, E. H. Rutter, 2006. J. Struct. Geol. 28, 1569-1587). The Dave Johnston Mapping prize for best undergraduate dissertation was awarded to Sean Smith (Birmingham). The Mike Coward award for best post-graduate talk was presented to Caroline Graham (Edinburgh) for her work on acoustic emission source parameters. The best post-graduate poster award was presented to Louise Rogers (Leeds). The Shell Prize, for overall best presentation went to Caroline Graham. A plenary lecture on ‘Anatomy of an ancient earthquake from an exhumed fault’ was presented by Dr. Guilo Di Toro (Padova, Italy).
TSG members organized a number of meetings throughout 2007, including Continental Tectonics & Mountain Building: celebrating the centenary of the 1907 NW Highlands Geological Memoir held in Ullapool, 10-12 September 2007, Mechanics of Variscan Orogeny: a modern view on orogenic research held in Orleans, France, Deformation, Rheology and Tectonics held in Milano-Oropa, Italy, as well as various sessions at larger meetings such as Geological Society Bicentennial Conference: Earth Sciences in the Service of Society, London, the Geological Society of America Annual Meeting, the American Geophysical Union Annual Meeting and the European Geosciences Union Annual Meeting.
TSG continued to support student participation at conferences and provided bursaries for Robert Evans (Cardiff) and Aisling Soden (Glasgow) to present their research at EGU in Vienna. Caroline Graham chose to use the Shell Prize bursary to fund her participation at the EGU meeting.
Dan Faulkner, Secretary TSG.
